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Hello again. 

In previous blog messages, I shared with you how much I enjoy every opportunity I can to talk with our local government and business leaders about the great things you do for our students and our community.  This week, I had several such occasions with members of our external community.  What I have heard should make you smile. 

Just this past Tuesday, the entire County Council sat down for lunch with me, our full Board of Trustees, and College leaders to update each other on the progress that has been made here at the College since I assumed the position as your Interim President.  I had the opportunity to address the full Council and I spoke about the College's record enrollment, our budget savings plan, and the status of our union negotiations.  Dr. Lin, our Board Chair, spoke about the upcoming search process for the next Montgomery College president and other topics from their recent two-day retreat. 

The Council was incredibly complimentary of our Board of Trustees, our faculty, our staff, and College Administration.  In fact, two of the County Councilmembers, Valerie Ervin and Roger Berliner, have sons who have been enrolled here at the College, and their sons both had very great experiences.  In fact, the son of Councilwoman Valerie Ervin successfully transferred to the University of Maryland, and he’s scheduled to graduate this upcoming spring.  Congratulations!
The support we receive from our elected officials is a testament to your dedication and commitment to our students, the county, and the state.  I want to pause and thank our internal staff team for preparing the Board and the President for this important conversation.

I was also very fortunate to be able to speak before our county business leaders last Friday at the Workforce and Economic Development Awards Breakfast.  That morning, County Executive Ike Leggett and the County's Director of Economic Development, Steve Silverman, honored business and county residents who have made significant contributions to the county's workforce development, economic leadership, and business mentoring.

I was able to address those in attendance that morning before several key officials, including Congressman Chris Van Hollen, County Council President Phil Andrews, and County Councilmembers Nancy Floreen and Mike Knapp.  I was able to talk about the important role this College has played during our nation's recent economic downturn.  I mentioned how we are bolstering the county's workforce training and helping those residents displaced or downsized from their jobs to retool their skills for the job market.  All of this has been done to help our students build a brighter tomorrow, one filled with hope. Those in attendance understood our special role, and it was an amazing opportunity to hear about the mutual respect that this County feels toward Montgomery College.

It is always a pleasure for me to share stories of Montgomery College with the surrounding community. 

Thank you again and keep up the good work. 
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